MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, DECEMBER 30, 2013
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Monday, December 30, 2013, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 9, 2013.

Mr. Dustin Marlbrough from Shaw Coastal was recognized and gave the following report: 1. Discussions are in progress to seek a grant for the Thunder Bayou rock project. 2. Request to participate in the CIAP Program was sent to add more breakwaters to the north side of Grand Isle. This project was approved but an extension is needed to continue. 3. Jefferson Parish is sending a letter for the levee board share of the Whisper Wave Project. This project is complete and located on the north end of Fifi Island. 4. The Corps was notified concerning the mitigation for the Hebert Street Levee. 5. The levee board is working with Shaw Coastal on engineering Fifi Island Breakwaters using Capital Outlay funds.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses of the commissioner and engineer to go lobby in Washington DC in March 2014 with the Lower Mississippi Valley Association.

President Camardelle thanked Senator Landrieu, Senator Vitter, Representative Scalise, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Governor Jindal, Councilman Roberts, and Jefferson Parish President Young for helping with the levee board projects and helping with issues concerning Grand Isle and coastal communities.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to issue a letter of no objection to Ruby Guidry for bulkhead and land reclamation for lots located in Cheniere Caminada on Louisiana Highway 1.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to issue a letter of no objection to Patrick and Peter Pitre for wharf rehabilitation on Caminada Bay in Grand Isle.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to issue a letter of no objection to Larry Johnson for dredging and reclaiming land on Caminada Bay in which property is located in Island Beach Subdivision.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:47 a.m.
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